
January 24, 2025 

From: Gregory and Patricia Rokoskie 

To: Venice City Council 

Subject: Ordinances 2025-04 and 2025-05, Barsuk Hotel and multifamily housing 

Dear City Council, 

We are vehemently opposed to this proposed project.  

We live on Guild Drive, in the block specifically impacted by a proposed “boutique” hotel 
and multifamily housing.  Our block currently consists of one story, well-kept single family 
homes.  It is a quiet, safe neighborhood, where the neighbors know each other and look out 
for each other.  This proposed project would negatively impact our quality of life and the 
neighborhood dynamics.   

The increase in traffic and our safety is a genuine concern.  We already have a traffic and 
safety issue with the overflow parking on Fairway Drive during peak hours of the  Gold Rush 
BBQ on Tamiami Tr and Fairway Drive. I can only imagine the increase in traffic and safety 
issues created by this proposed project when this area is already stressed.  

In addition, our home values will be affected by this proposed project.  We purchased our 
single family home in 2022 and have invested an additional significant amount of money on 
improvements and enhancements.  Having multi-family housing on our quiet block and the 
back of a hotel will destroy our idyllic neighborhood.  

We trust that the Council members represent us and have our interests at heart.  We urge 
you to please vote NO on this proposed project. 

Gregory and Patricia Rokoskie 

753 Guild Drive  



From: Elizabeth Gifford
To: City Council
Cc: David Gress; Board and Council Messages
Subject: Letter on behalf of David Gress Guild Dr.
Date: Monday, January 27, 2025 1:42:53 PM
Attachments: Letter to Venice Public Hearing nextdoor survey1272025.pdf

You don't often get email from lizdgifford@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments,
Links and Requests for Login Information

Hi All, 
Submitting the attached letter on behalf of David Gress pertaining to the zoning change up for
discussion at tomorrow's city council meeting.  

We believe his .edu email address might be causing issues/acceptance through the system as it
keeps getting kicked back to him. 

Thank you,
Liz

mailto:lizdgifford@gmail.com
mailto:citycouncil@venicefl.gov
mailto:david.gress@unh.edu
mailto:boardandcouncilmessages@venicefl.gov
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification



Dr. David Lee Gress, Ph.D., P.E. 


Consulting Engineer 


825 Guild Drive 


Venice, Florida 34285 


david.gress@unh.edu 


January 27, 2025 


 


To: Venice City Council 


Re: 1.FUTURE LAND USE MAP AMENDMENT (24-04CP) 


        2. ZONING MAP AMENDMENT (24-05RZ) 


 


Dear esteemed Venice City Council Members, 


 


Please be advised that I conducted a survey on the Venice Nextdoor neighborhood website to 
determine how Venice resident members (6,524) would respond to the rezoning to build a hotel.  The 
post results are copied below.  A simple question was asked, do you support the City Council 
approving the rezoning or not (see below).  Approximately 2000 hits out of 6524 members were 
received over a 48-hour period.  Those responding voted 71% against and 29% for the rezoning to 
allow a hotel to be built  This is 2.3 to 1 against the rezoning!  The survey was sent to all Venice 
Nextdoor residents (about 6524) and not just the Island resident members.  I am sure that if I had 
been able to send it only to the Island residents there would have been a very significant increase of 
the percentage opposing the rezoning.  Extrapolating these results for comparing to the total Venice 
population (29,000  2024 data) and assuming a similar result which statistically has merit, results in 
20,590 Venice residents against the rezoning.     


 


Please consider these data and vote NO to preserve the high quality-of-life for all Venice residents 
as required by LU 1 of the Venice Comprehension Plan and shown by community response to the 
Venice Nextdoor neighborhood post results.  



mailto:David.gress@unh.edu





 


 


 


Thanks for your consideration, 


Respectfully submitted  


 


Dr. David Gress, Ph.D., P.E. 







Dr. David Lee Gress, Ph.D., P.E. 

Consulting Engineer 

825 Guild Drive 

Venice, Florida 34285 

david.gress@unh.edu 

January 27, 2025 

 

To: Venice City Council 

Re: 1.FUTURE LAND USE MAP AMENDMENT (24-04CP) 

        2. ZONING MAP AMENDMENT (24-05RZ) 

 

Dear esteemed Venice City Council Members, 

 

Please be advised that I conducted a survey on the Venice Nextdoor neighborhood website to 
determine how Venice resident members (6,524) would respond to the rezoning to build a hotel.  The 
post results are copied below.  A simple question was asked, do you support the City Council 
approving the rezoning or not (see below).  Approximately 2000 hits out of 6524 members were 
received over a 48-hour period.  Those responding voted 71% against and 29% for the rezoning to 
allow a hotel to be built  This is 2.3 to 1 against the rezoning!  The survey was sent to all Venice 
Nextdoor residents (about 6524) and not just the Island resident members.  I am sure that if I had 
been able to send it only to the Island residents there would have been a very significant increase of 
the percentage opposing the rezoning.  Extrapolating these results for comparing to the total Venice 
population (29,000  2024 data) and assuming a similar result which statistically has merit, results in 
20,590 Venice residents against the rezoning.     

 

Please consider these data and vote NO to preserve the high quality-of-life for all Venice residents 
as required by LU 1 of the Venice Comprehension Plan and shown by community response to the 
Venice Nextdoor neighborhood post results.  

mailto:David.gress@unh.edu


 

 

 

Thanks for your consideration, 

Respectfully submitted  

 

Dr. David Gress, Ph.D., P.E. 



From: Kara Ferretti
To: City Council
Cc: Board and Council Messages
Subject: Ordinances 2025-04 and 2025-05, Barsuk Hotel and Multifamily Housing
Date: Monday, January 27, 2025 2:35:13 PM

You don't often get email from karaferretti@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments,
Links and Requests for Login Information

City Council,

My name is Kara Pecora, my husband and I live on Guild Drive, we are both incredibly opposed to
this potential rezoning in general, not just for the purpose of a hotel.
 I would like to start by reminding you that every person in the CCE and
surrounding neighborhoods that is opposing this re-zone will be voting in the next election
remembering the outcome of this hearing.  We will share all of this information on social media and
throughout this community, so please vote in the best interest of the people you represent rather
than a developer that only has his best interest in mind.
I was born and raised in Venice, and even more specifically on the Island of Venice. Venice is a close-
knit community that touts itself on “Smart Growth” that is supposed to protect and benefit its
residents, one of the main reasons I, as well as many others, have remained here all these years. 

There is already a congestion problem directly surrounding this Lot with parking for Gold rush, it is
incredibly dangerous to drive in that area. Gold Rush is a small restaurant. Imagine how much more
dangerous it would be with 4 times as many cars in that small area...

That part of Guild Dr. does not have sidewalks, so when we walk our dogs or with our family
down the road it is already dangerous with Gold Rush and High School traffic, adding another
element would be nonsensical. 

What if the hotel runs out of parking? We all know where they will park...on Guild or Fairway...

These are only a few of the reasons that we oppose this change and there are many more but time
does not permit. 

We are asking you to please have a backbone and vote against destroying loyal, community
members property values, the same people that pay the property taxes of this community. 

Kara and Nick Pecora

mailto:karaferretti@gmail.com
mailto:citycouncil@venicefl.gov
mailto:boardandcouncilmessages@venicefl.gov
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification


From: Elizabeth Gifford
To: City Council
Cc: Board and Council Messages
Subject: Guild Drive Zoning Change
Date: Monday, January 27, 2025 4:47:21 PM
Attachments: Petition signatures 01-27-2025.pdf

You don't often get email from lizdgifford@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments,
Links and Requests for Login Information

To Venice City Council:

I am reaching out to ask that you all Deny the zoning request that would directly impact the
Guild Drive community.  

As I have mentioned at all previous meetings, this is a lovely community almost all of which
are full time residents.  With the exception of me.  I purchased this home a year ago to be near
to my mother who lives about a 10 minute walk away, with the plan of being here full time
evenutally sometime in the future.  My plan of course would change with a hotel parking lot
and pool across the street so this matter is a little overwhelming for me personally (working
FT, helping her and advocating for this).

I have heard from quite a few people in the community who have all been lovely and
expressed concerns about a hotel, traffic congestion and public storm water infrastructure. 
Where would all the water go?

I have been coming to Venice since I was a child so while I knew something would be
developed, I would have never predicted a hotel, due to past advocacy against it.  And due to
the fact this is a living and breathing neighborhood, not a commercial area. 

Please see attached 74 signatures against, and 1 for.  
Thank you,
Liz

Liz Gifford
709 Guild Drive
Venice, FL 34285

mailto:lizdgifford@gmail.com
mailto:citycouncil@venicefl.gov
mailto:boardandcouncilmessages@venicefl.gov
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification





































































From: Kyle Russo
To: City Council
Cc: Board and Council Messages
Subject: Rezoning 705 Tamiami Tr.
Date: Monday, January 27, 2025 9:59:51 PM

You don't often get email from kylerusso2@verizon.net. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments,
Links and Requests for Login Information

This letter is to request that you deny the rezoning of the parsels at 705
Tamiami Trail to build a hotel.

We have lived on the Island for 22 years. Five years ago we custom built our
only full-time residence  at 705 Guild Drive. We hoped to garner equity in our
property to ensure that we will be able to pay for our future assisted living
since we do not have family to assist in our care.

We moved to Venice after researching & traveling the State of Florida, and
found our town to be the most unique, charming, quaint and historical city on
an Island ever experienced. To be in Florida without an overwhelming spring
break destination was appealing and seemingly doesn't exist in other Florida
locations. What value is added to the residents of this Island by adding a hotel
?

To build a hotel in front of our property would not only affect our home value,
but increase traffic, safety concerns and noise for all residents on the Island &
provides no benefit for residents. There are currently 4 hotels from Venice
Avenue to the 41 Bypass that will usually have vacancies. 

If the City of Venice feels there is a need for a hotel, it seems it would be better
served at the Airport grounds or Avenida Del Circo where the abandoned
building is located that has been there for 15-20 years.

Sincerely,

Kyle/Robert Russo
705 Guild Drive

mailto:kylerusso2@verizon.net
mailto:citycouncil@venicefl.gov
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